


[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Paula know and she will edit accordingly.  
Augusta: Chet Barnes (SAMHS), Josh D’Alessio (PCHC), George Moody (VA), Linda Waters (city of Biddeford), RJ Pinkham (Bread of Life Ministries), Beth Crowe (FVP), Melody Fitch (FVP), Helen Rogers (Knox County Homeless Coalition), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing).
Portland: Not available today.
Phone: Donna Kelley (KBH), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Steve Ellis (Frannie Peabody Center)
Lewiston: Site not working, called in.
On the Phone:  Janice Lara Hewey (Catholic Charities/PATH), Ally Smith (Veterans, Inc.), Mike Tilton (ESM), Karen Bate Pelletier (Common Ties), Melanie Lamore Gagnon (Safe Voices), Rowena Griffin (Bangor Homeless Shelter)
Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Rindy Fogler (City of Bangor), Beth Meneses (CHCS), Shanna Curry (Shaw House Waterworks ), Rita Defio (Sweetser), Gail Garrow (OHI), Phil Allen (Preble Street/SSVF), Tom Michaud (Sunrise Opportunities/ Milbridge Harbor), 
Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting: Maine CoC
Date:  December 17, 2015
Time: 1pm to 3pm
Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 



Review of Minutes from Dec. 17, 2015 – Motion to approve by Vickey and Phil seconded.  Approved as submitted. Paula highlighted the fact that 2016 PIT as described in the minutes will be occurring later this month on Wed. Jan. 27, 2016.

Vets@Home TA Update:  

Phil gave an update on the Vets@Home TA. Significant progress has been made by the Veteran Action Sub-committee and the most significant progress made is a uniform ROI to be handed out to every Veteran who encounters a service provider. The goal is to establish a Homeless Veteran Registry, which is a federal requirement. It is a by-name registry and they now have draft ROI’s (releases of information) to do this. The goal is to create an actual tool: a list of providers which names every Veteran who is experiencing homelessness that the providers are serving.  This will help to inform a community wide plan for Veterans including GPD, SSVF, HUD VASH, COC resources and HCV. Ideally SSVF will get the registry and work through the names by being very intentional and purposeful about ending homelessness for Veterans on the by-name list. The team has identified that they need assistance in moving this into HMIS over the upcoming months. The long term goal is to have the list in HMIS and to keep it updated and current there.  They had a positive meeting on Monday and the details of this plan were worked out and there are additional meetings to continue this progress.  This is very exciting as the by-name list is one of the key benchmarks for ending Veteran homeless.  Phil stated that they need to finalize the ROI and work with the HMIS team to ensure it meets all requirements so data can be entered into the HMIS.  

Parkwoods Discussion:  

Rindy Fogler spoke about the Parkwoods Project.  Currently, Parkwoods is a project listed on the MCoC Homeless Housing Inventory Chart with 180 beds or 60 units of transitional housing (TH).  Back in 2006 or 2007, the City of Bangor applied for HUD funding to convert 4 units to permanent supportive housing (PSH).  It appears that with the loss of staff over the years, the City of Bangor does not have the institutional knowledge of the specifics but the project currently stands as follows:

The City of Bangor transferred ownership of the project to the Bangor Housing Authority (BHA). The property was transferred because the city operated it for many years at a substantial loss and could not absorb the loss any longer.  They worked to identify potential owners and felt it best to transfer the ownership to a quasi-municipal agency that has administration of housing programs as a core competency.  They completed the transfer and were unaware that HUD needed to be notified of this because they (allegedly) received HUD funding for the project of about $19-20,000 in 2011.  They indicated that BHA intends to run the property as permanent housing (not limited to homeless) and that BHA will honor existing leases that were in place when they took over the building.  

The City of Bangor has been in touch with HUD who is researching the project.  If they did indeed receive HUD funding, HUD has stated that they will have to return the funding.  Typically when a project changes use and is funded by HUD, the owner needs to request approval from the MCoC and submit this approval in writing to HUD. This process did not occur because the City of Bangor was unaware. Since the transfer has occurred, the MCoC cannot retroactively approve this change. However, it will impact the Housing Inventory Chart and the MCoC will need to explain to HUD this year why the HIC decreased its TH inventory.  It was noted during the discussion that only 4 units were intended to be on the inventory for PH, and there was confusion about why all the other units would have been placed on the TH inventory.  Paula noted that each organization annually submits their HIC certification and that the information comes from the providers and then is entered into the inventory.

The purpose of this conversation is to update and inform the MCoC members of the status of this property and the impact of the housing inventory chart. At this time, there is nothing that the MCoC needs to do, but it is important that any projects that intend to change their project use must notify the MCoC, HUD and if there is any funding from MaineHousing, to notify them as well.  Rindy was asked to keep the MCoC updated on the status of this project and the response that they receive from HUD and agreed to do so. 

SOAR TA:  

SAMHSA is offering SOAR (SSI/SSDI Outreach Access and Recovery) TA.  This allows states and localities to expedite access to SSA disability programs for people experiencing or at risk of homelessness and have a mental illness, co-occurring substance abuse disorder or other serious medical concern.  They are inviting CoC’s to submit a brief 3-5 page application to participate in this TA opportunity and will select a handful of CoC’s to award this to.  Some projects reported that when they enroll clients in their programs, the clients have already begun the SSI/SSDI application process and that the SOAR program is primarily for people who are just beginning the application process.  There are several contacts for SOAR on the Maine DHHS website and some current projects are SOAR trained as well as some PATH Providers.  After discussion about this, MCoC members chose to respectfully decline the SOAR opportunity due to timing but we are open to considering this in the future.

Chronically Homeless (CH) Definition:  

The Final Rule on Defining Chronically Homeless went into effect on January 4, 2016 and all providers of permanent supportive housing (PSH) dedicated or prioritized to CH must use this new definition for new persons entering into their program after January 15, 2016.  There was a HUD webinar on January 13th that described the new changes with this definition (episode is replaced by occurrence, length of time of occurrences, definition of breaks and disability, reporting requirements, etc.).  Paula will place the webinar slides, SNAPs in Focus messages and the rule on the Homeless Planning website. Please go to www.mainehomelessplanning.org website to retrieve this material.

NOFA Debrief:  

For a while, it felt like those who were working on the NOFA application were meeting 2x/week and it was very intensive and time consuming.  Today, the purpose of this discussion is to debrief and make recommendations for the next application. One suggestion was that it would be helpful to have Anne Gass facilitate the process for the next NOFA and that  this is how we can all get through this process better next year.  Paula noted that in the past, MaineHousing has paid for a consultant to assist with sections of the full application and this year, the consultant, Anne was not available. She is not aware whether there are monies in the budget to do this again, and if not, MCoC will not have access to a consultant unless other funds are found.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Scoring Committee had feedback on what they could do differently.  Some recommendations include aligning the scoring tool with the application and using similar language for project names as it was very confusing.  They had confusion around the names of project titles: e-mails, applications scoring assessments. Who is who?  They suggested making s sure this all lined up so they don’t have to spend the time verifying who the projects actually are.  Also, the Scoring committee members felt that people filling out applications who were not attending the CoC meetings i.e. a lot of applicants were not sure what they should check and were not in meetings to receive the instructions so the information was not reflected on the application.

There was discussion about the actual scoring tool and the committee felt strongly that HMIS should have its own separate scoring mechanism. Chet noted that the Project committee met a few weeks ago and discussed projects like HMIS that need their own tool. He noted that other feedback from the Scoring Committee has been taken into consideration and the Project Committee has several meetings scheduled to incorporate all of the feedback to improve the tools for next year.  

The Scoring Committee reported they had good instruction and felt it was important that several members had some institutional knowledge to help with the process.  Overall, the Scoring Committee process went smoothly and two people stepped up to take a leadership role and the instructions were very clear going forward. It was nice to get a different perspective on the CoC functions and was a great learning experience. Steve also added that it was smooth because they had a lot of access to the chairs, Project and Steering committees and members to ask questions.

Chet thanked Paula and Vickey for stepping into Anne G’s shoes. While some would like Anne back, to our credit it is not necessarily due to Anne, the application was significantly. differently than in year’s past.  Vickey also said that having participated in both COC applications, that she has a different perspective sitting in both meetings. The questions were answered very similarly in certain sections for both CoC’s so for system oriented items, so we should make a concerted effort to coordinate with PCoC for those questions.  Paula thanked the Scoring Committee for an amazing job and for the incredible time commitment they made to making this a success. This is the very first time that the scoring committee was comprised of 100% non-funded projects and it is important that we carry this through going forward. She recommended that the same committee for next year’s process.  One member noted that Paula spent a great deal of time working with some projects on their individual applications and that it would be helpful if projects took responsibility for reading all the resources, materials, posts, etc. and followed instructions so that it could free up time to work on the full application.  

Committee Updates:

Governance: The governance document was updated in Nov. but still needs some minor edits to it and a small group of folks will need to meet to do this.  

Steering Committee Update: already discussed throughout the meeting so no new updates.

Resource Committee: is meeting tomorrow at 9:30 at FVP. They are helping with the unsheltered PIT Count and the trainings for this. They have been talking with Josh in Bangor and Steve in Portland about trainings for Regions 1 and 3 similar to what the Resource Committee is doing in Region 2.  Paula will be coming to the meeting to discuss the plan to involve shelters in the MCoC Membership.

Data Committee:  Met and looked at the UDE Activity and worked on the standing agenda items.  Will be busy with the upcoming PIT.

Project Committee: covered most in the prior conversation. They will be meeting to start the monitoring process. They are asking that projects submit a copy of their APR’s to the Project Committee when it is submitted to HUD.

Policy update: same as last month.
State and federal legislation: same as last month.

SHC Update:  John Gallagher came and spoke about several different projects. He spoke about SPC being put out to RFP and said MaineHousing would not be applying. He also spoke and took comments about inspections for HQS for HCV being delayed for 2 weeks-1 month and he left the meeting and went to follow up and he came back and gave contact information.  Josh looked at some of the Bangor issues and stated that the cases he discussed in SHC were incomplete and while they had 11 units identified, the request for unit approval were not submitted to MaineHousing for processing.  Also, discussed HUD VASH with Susie and talked about staffing. A bigger issue is being at functional 0 for LTS by August. Had a discussion about to come up with questions/ideas about redefining LTS. Perhaps having a more open ended definition of LTS.  LTS: update: Chet said it is 180 days of homelessness not just in shelter.

Next Meeting:

Feb. 18, 2016 1:00-3:00 pm:  Note: Portland Tandberg Location may not be available, and we are working to get the Bangor Library back on site. 
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